
HARTLAND CONSOLIDATED SCHOOLS 
Chuck Hughes, Superintendent 

9525 E. Highland Road                                  Telephone (810) 626-2100 

Howell, Michigan 48843                           Fax (810) 626-2101 

 

May 11, 2022 

 

Dear HCS Education Community: 

 

Thank you! 

 

I thought this would be a nice time to once again thank our Board of Education for an outstanding school 

year, considering all the challenges with COVID, supply issues, inflation, staffing, etc.  I could not ask for a 

better group of people to provide oversight and direction for the school district. Thank you for supporting 

our staff and for focusing on learning.  You have set high standards for the district, which is appreciated and 

certainly drives all of us toward getting better.  As the end of the year approaches and the graduation 

ceremony concludes, know that you make a difference for the staff and students of the Hartland 

Consolidated School District.  We are a Premiere School of Choice District due in large part to each of you. 

 

 
 

Hartland Board of Education Members 
Back Row L to R:  Thom Dumond, President, Chris Costa, Vice President, Bill Gatewood, Treasurer 

and Vic Bugni, Trustee 

Front Row L to R:  Meghan Glabach, Trustee, Kristin Coleman, Trustee, and Michelle Hemeyer, Secretary 

 

 



Weekly COVID Update 

 

Since my last update on May 4, 2022, the data shows: 

 

Livingston County Average Percentage of Positive Results for all Tested:  20.4%  

Livingston County Average Number of Positive Cases Per Day:  65.8 

Livingston County Average Number of Positive Cases Per Week:  461 

 

The district has been notified of positive or probable COVID cases at Creekside Elementary (1) Hartland 

High School 6, and District Support Staff (1).   

 

Continue monitoring for symptoms, stay home if symptoms are present, and pursue testing.   

 

Respectfully, 

 
Chuck Hughes 

Superintendent 


